New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

April 19, 2010
New Buffalo Borough Council met in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church, meeting was called to order by Ted Engle at 7:30 p.m.

Present were council members – Ted Engle, Dale Peterson, Dave Lesher, and John Johnson.
Also present were Janice Crouse, Ted Crouse, Christian Holler, Dan Balthaser, Joe Kittka, Sally Lesher, Helen Freet, and Karen Ersoz.
The minutes and all normal aspects of regular meetings were dispensed with in order to only discuss the Lateral hook ups for the Borough. 
A check was prepared for PENNEST for a principal payment they requested, in the amount of $1,056.00. The paperwork was signed for this check to be given to them at closing. Closing is to take place on Wednesday, April, 21, for the construction loan.
Motion to pay – John Johnson and seconded by Dave Lesher
Ted Engle prepared a list of six items to present to Bill Bunt for him to use as a guide to compose a letter to all homeowners in the Borough. These items are: 1-all property tax payers will receive laterals, 2-only those property tax payers will have direct access to lines, 3-need to record easements not required by Borough, 4-mailing to be done to all property owners and return addressed envelope included with letter, 5-will require property owners with apartments to sign letters stating the number of apartments in building – said letter must be notarized, 6-fee for connection will be $1500.00 per EDU plus applicable construction costs.
Motion to allow Bunt to send out said letter with the authorization to add what he feels is essential, if anything to the letter. 

Dale Peterson, motioned as amended, and John Johnson seconded.
Board was invited to review the map of the town to see all the lateral hook up positions, and then everyone was invited to review. Everyone looked at lateral hook up – no one had any questions.

Ted Engle informed everyone that we will need a Grievance Committee to handle any issues that may/could arise from any issues from residents, during the sewer project.
Sweetland did record a video of each residence in the entire town. Ted would like Karen Ersoz to head this committee. Karen stated she would have no problem with this but would first like to know all the guidelines that the committee will have to follow. Ted will check with Bill Bunt to obtain guidelines that we can adopt.

Council will need to come up with standards to put into a Construction Ordinance.

1- Must raze old structure – remove debris

2- Completion time for new structure

3- Must submit plans to Borough – with dimensions etc.

4- No building permit issued unless they comply with PCCOG

5- No building greater than two stories high

6- Must have adequate off street parking

7- Must allow for 20% green area

8- Maximum of four apartments per unit for a double lot – two apartments for single lot.

9- Based on 50 X 150 lot

    10- Existing building will be grandfathered versus new construction

    11 – No adult products/business within 3 blocks of Church
Next meeting will be held on May 10th at 7:30 pm in the New Buffalo Church.
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, council adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia A Raudensky Bierma, Assistant Secretary
